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Newsletter December 2012

The second half of the year has been a busy one.

Events: Labour Day saw all organisations in Blackball combining, with a lunch at the
Community House (which was celebrating the centenary of the building), followed by a
march through the town, speeches and waiata, the opening of the Cuban Cartoon
exhibition by the Cuban Ambassador, and drinks at the Hilton. Guests came from as far
away as Auckland, and those attending continued to be grateful that the day had meaning
restored to it.

The march through town



The Cuban Ambassador signs the visitors’ book

The EPMU and the Museum combined for the annual Pike River commemoration. A crowd of a
100 people, which included most of the families, participated in a moving ritual which will become
an annual event.

A good turn out for the Pike Commemoration



Exhibitions:  The asset sales exhibition was well received by visitors. This was followed
by the cartoons of Gerardo Ferdanenz, one of the Cuban Five incarcerated in the US;
and the summer exhibition will feature Blackball Memorabilia from the Jane Wells
Collection. Jane was the former owner of the Hilton and during her time there collected
some fascinating material.

School Programme: The four senior classes from the biggest local primary school
participated in the interactive day-long programme, Without our brain and muscle, which
sees the students discovering the principles of unionism and collective action.

A coal miner and his wife prepare for the day’s work



Students research the 1908 strike

Radio Feature: The  Museum has featured in a Country Life programme which is able to
be down-loaded from the Radio NZ website.

We would like to thank those unions who have contributed to our infrastructure costs and
wish everyone a pleasant break, despite the difficult political climate we live in.

Paul Maunder


